HIRAM TOWNSHIP

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 20, 2025

The special meeting of the Hiram Town Board was called to order on Wednesday, August 20, 2025, at 9:30 am. The duly posted purpose of the special meeting was to review, consider, and possibly award bid for surveying Foresman Point Drive.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present: Jim McGill, Dave Morris, and Jim Zierhut

Guests: See attached EXHIBIT #1, Sign in Sheet

M/S/P. Motion made by Jim McGill to approve Northern Engineering's bid in the amount of \$2,900.00 to tocate platted right of way and existing road adjacent to lot 4, lot 9, and lots 21-22 along Foresman Point Drive, contingent upon the above lots matching the physical addresses provided to the surveyor. Motion was seconded by Jim Zierhut.

A lengthy discussion followed the making of the motion (approximately 45 minutes). Certain individual attendees expressed the following concerns: the road is too wide, needs less maintenance, no more gravel, better engineering, not necessary to do a survey, everyone knows where their lines are; waste of taxpayers' money. The town supervisors responded that it is not the township's intent to take anybody's property or make the road any larger, but it is important for the town board to know the locations of the road right of way for purposes of future maintenance and possible engineering.

Subsequent to the above referenced discussions, the town board unanimously voted to pass the above stated motion.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:28 am.